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Short Description
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Description
Which Company Is Transnational?

Four senior executives of companies operating in many countries speaks:

COMPANY A

We are transnational company. We sell our products in over 80 countries, and we
manufacturer in 14 countries. Our overseas subsidiaries manage our business in their
respective countries. They have complete responsibility for their country operations
including strategy formulation. Most of the key executives in our subsidiaries are host-
country nationals, although we still rely on home-country persons for the CEO and often
the CFO (chief financial officer) slots. Recently, we have divided the world regions and
the United States. Each of the world regions reports to our world trade organization,
which is responsible for all of our business outside United States.

The overseas companies are responsible for adapting to the unique market preferences
that exist

in their country or region and are quite autonomous. We are proud of our international



reach: We

manufacture not only in the United States but also in Europe and the United Kingdom,
Latin

America, and Australia. We have done very well in overseas markets, especially in the
high-income countries with the exception of Japan. We would like to enter the Japanese
market, but let’s face it, Japan is a protected country. There is no level playing field, and
as you no doubt know, the Japanese have taken advantage of the protection they enjoy in
their home country to launch an export drive that has been a curse for us. Our industry
and our home country (the United States) has been a principle target of the Japanese, who
have taken a real bite out of our market share here in the United States. We are currently
lobbying for more protection from Japanese competition.

COMPANY B

We are a unique transnational media company. We do not dominate any particular area,
but we have an important presence on three continents in magazines, newspapers, and
television. We have a global strategy. We are a global communications and entertainment
company. We’re in the business of informing people around the world on the widest
possible basis. We know how to serve the needs of our customers who are readers,
viewers, and advertisers. We transfer people and money across national boundaries, and
we know how to acquire and integrate properties as well as how to start up a new
business. We started out as Australian, and then the weight of our main effort is in the
United States. We go where the opportunity is because we are market driven.

Sure, there are lots of Australians in the top management of this company, but we started
in

Australia, and those Aussies know our business and the company from the ground up.
Look around and you’ll see more and more Americans and Brits taking the top jobs. We
stick to English because I don’t believe that we could really succeed in foreign print or
broadcast. We know English, and so far the English-speaking world is big enough for us.
The world is shrinking faster than we all realize, and to be in communications is to at the
center of all change. That’s the excitement of what we’re doing – and also the
importance.

COMPANY C

We’re a transnational company. We are committed do being the number-one company in
our industry worldwide. We do all of our manufacturing in our home country because we
have been able to achieve the lowest cost and the highest quality in the world by keeping



all engineering and

manufacturing in order to maintain our cost advantage. We are doing this reluctantly but
we believe that the essence of being global is dominating markets and we plan to do
whatever we must do in order to maintain our position of leadership.

It is true that all of our senior managers at home and in most of our foreign markets are
homecountry nationals. We feel more comfortable with our own nationals in key jobs
because they speak our language and they understand the history and the culture of our
company and our country. It would be difficult for an outsider to have this knowledge,
which is so important to smooth-working relationships.

COMPANY D

We are a transnational company. We have 24 nationalities represented on our
headquarters staff, we manufacture in 28 countries, we market in 92 countries, and we are
committed to leadership in our industry. It is true that we are backing off on our
commitment to develop business in the Third World. We have found it extremely
difficult to increase sales and earnings in the Third World, and we have been criticized
for our aggressive marketing in these countries. It is also true that only home-country
nationals may own voting shares in our company. So, even though we are global, we do
have a home and a history and we respect the traditions and sensibilities of our home
country. We want to maintain our number-one position in Europe, and over time achieve
the same position of leadership in our target markets in North America and Japan. We are
also keeping a close eye on the developing countries of the world, and whenever we see a
country making the move from low income to lower middle, or from lower middle to
upper middle, or from upper middle to high income we commit our best effort to expand
our positions, or, if we don’t have a positions, to establish a position. Since our objective
is to achieve an undisputed leadership position in our industry, we simply cannot afford
not to be in every growing market in the world. We have always had a European CEO,
and this will probably not change. The executives in this company from Europe tend to
serve all over the world, whereas the executives from the United States and Japan serve
only in their home countries. They are very able and valuable executives, but they lack
the necessary perspective of the world required for the top jobs here at headquarters.

1. Which company is transnational?

2. What are the attributes of a transnational company?

3. What is the difference between a domestic, international, multinational, global,
and transnational company?



4. At what stage of development is your company and your line of business today?
Where should

you be?
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